
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON HUMAN DEVELOPMENT

February 11, 1993 Hearing Room E 8:30 a.m.   Tapes 36 - 37

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. Mary Alice Ford, Chair Rep. Beverly Stein,
Vice-Chair Rep. Marilyn Dell Rep. Bill Fisher Rep. Dennis Luke Rep. John
Meek Rep. Frank Shields

STAFF PRESENT:          Melanie Zermer, Committee Administrator Barbara
Porter, Committee Clerk

MEASURES CONSIDERED:          Introduction of Legislative Concepts
Informational Meeting Oregon Speech - Language Hearing Association
Benchmarks  - Overview HB 2683 - Low-income energy assistance - PAW
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statements made  during  this session.  Only  text  enclosed in
quotation marks report  a speaker's  exact words.  For complete contents
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TAPE 36, SIDE A

CHAIR FORD:  Calls the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.

Introduction of LC Drafts

MELANIE ZERMER, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Summarizes LC drafts.

030  MOTION: REP. LUKE moves holding introduction  of LC 2768 until
report is received.

VOTE: In a roll call vote, all members present vote AYE.

CHAIR FORD:  The motion CARRIES.

045  MOTION: REP.  STEIN moves  the introduction  of LC  2228, LC 
2228-1, LC 2228-2, and LC 2228-3.



CHAIR FORD:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

100    REP. FORD:  Announcements

Informational Meeting

Oregon Speech-Language Hearing Association (OSHA)

120  JOHN  MCCULLEY:  Announces  Association  display  in  the  building
and invites members to attend.

DR.  PHIL  LEVINSON,   PRESIDENT,  OSHA:  Presents   overview  of  the

Association.

Oregon Benchmarks

275   DUNCAN  WYSE,  EXECUTIVE  DIRECTOR,  OREGON  PROGRESS  BOARD:
Presents overview of Oregon Benchmarks

-slide presentation,  Governing  for  Results  accompanied  by outline

(EXHIBIT A) milestones in development organization people quality of
life economy new measures governing for results benchmarks in action
urgent issues benchmark adoption cluster benchmarks regional benchmarks
performance measures

-submits Human Development Committee Benchmarks (EXHIBIT B)

TAPE 37, SIDE A

Human Investment Strategy

114    REP. STEIN:  Presents overview of Human Investment Strategy
-submits Human Investment Roundup (EXHIBIT C)

Human Investment strategies and outcomes

1991 Legislative action

185    Update on Human Investment Package Individual Development Account

275    Partners for Human Investment -joint project of  Portland State 
University and  the Oregon Progress

Board -Adopt a Benchmark -submits written summary (EXHIBIT D)

TAPE 36, SIDE B

050    WYSE:  Safety Net Benchmarks (EXHIBIT E)

115   MARYLOU  RITTER,  DIRECTOR,  WASHINGTON   COUNTY  DEPARTMENT  OF
AGING SERVICES: Supports Benchmark Program -language changes relating to
family -dependent care as a measure of economic stability

LEE HAZELWOOD, CHAIRMAN,  GOVERNOR'S COMMISSION  ON SENIOR  & DISABLED

SERVICES:  Benchmarks need to be promoted at "grass roots" level -refers
to Safety Net Report (exhibit E)



TAPE 37, SIDE B

WYSE:  Continues Benchmark discussion

HB 2683 - Public Hearing

080  SHERWIN  CULLISON,  ADULT AND  FAMILY  SERVICES: Submits  and 
refers to written testimony in support of HB 2683 (EXHIBIT F). -responds
to questions from members

HB 2683 - Work Session

MOTION: Rep.  Meek  moves  HB 2683  to  the  floor  with  a  do  pass

recommendation.

VOTE:  In a roll call vote, all members present vote AYE. CHAIR FORD: 
The motion CARRIES.

Rep. Meek will carry the bill.

CHAIR FORD:  Adjourns the meeting at 10:15 a.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Barbara Porter                  Melanie Zermer Clerk                    
      Administrator

EXHIBIT LOG:
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- Rep. Stein - 2 pages D -  Partners for Human Investment - Rep. Stein -
6 pages E - Safety Net Benchmarks - D. Wyse - 5 pages F -  Testimony on
HB 2683 - S. Cullison - 1 page


